
 

 
 
 
DPMYC Sailors, 
  
It has been awhile since we had racing due to the below freezing temperatures we experienced in January .  But 
Wednesday we had 6 IOM boats out on the water and Jerry’s vintage Marblehead.   He beat us most races and was 
working the bugs, spiders, and rats out of the boat so he can take it to San Diego this spring.  We had great racing in light 
NE winds and a warm mid 40 degrees. Me and Joe tied but Joe wins on the tie breakers. Darn!  We still froze though.  So 
if you come out racing with us dress in layers and you can always take something off if the sun comes out.  I know folks 
are planning on sailing this Sunday.  Forecast is for crazy strong winds in the morning but calming down to the high end of 
the A rig by the 11:30am start time.  And dry, no rain! 
  
Regards, 
  
Mike Doherty 
 
 
 


